When I first get involved in VEX Robotics, I was part of a two man team in 8th grade.  I was fascinated with VEX.  We had little experience, however we were  mentored by the captain of the Bellarmine team.  He went out of his way to help us and we were so impressed with his willingness to take us under his wing.  Every time I go to a VEX competition, I have noticed that everyone is always friendly and ready to help.  Several times my team has had trouble with our robot, but another team would come to our rescue, without any obligation.  I have noticed that there is a certain welcoming and “eagerness to learn” atmosphere in the VEX world.  VEX has become a hobby of mine now.  Whenever I have time, I  try to improve the working of our robot.  It has taught me two things.  The first, is that anything that is built, can be improved upon and made better.  With this mindset, my team is encouraged to build a better robot.  The first robot our team built for Round Up was not nearly as good at it is now.  We are in a constant state of improvement.  VEX has made my curiosity about know how things work even greater.  I find myself constantly wanting to know how things work when I look around in school or in my surroundings.  Because of VEX, I look at the workings of machines in a new light.  

